



Mossy Hill Wind Farm

Community Liaison Group (CLG) Meeting – Wednesday 1 July 2026

Online Zoom Meeting - 1900

Present:

Doug Wilson (DW) - Smithy House Associates
John Thouless (JT) – Statkraft
Tracey Leslie (TL) – Statkraft
Seumas Skinner (SS) – Statkraft
Stewart Douglas (SD) - Statkraft
Graham Nicolson (GN) – Lerwick Community Council
Scott Nicolson (SN) – Lerwick Community Council
Birgit Wagner (BW) – Tingwall, Whiteness and Weisdale Community Council
Martin Randall (MR) - Tingwall, Whiteness and Weisdale Community Council

Apologies:

Andrew Blackadder (AB) – Scalloway Community Council

Welcome

DW opened the meeting and welcomed all those in attendance. DW then ran through the apologies and agenda.

Agenda

- 1. Present & Apologies**
- 2. Previous meeting note**
- 3. Project update**
 - **Start onsite/timings**
 - **Site Manager**
 - **Main Contractor**
- 4. Community benefit fund**
- 5. Community ownership**
- 6. Future meetings**
- 7. AOB**

A good discussion took place around all the agenda points with some notes/comments and action points listed below.

Notes

- DW thanked everyone for attending the meeting. SD introduced himself to the group as the Statkraft site manager. SD described the works over the next few weeks including trial pits to locate a water main and setting up office facilities in the quarry. JT, we have appointed RJ McLeod as the main contractor, they will cover the civil and electrical works on the site. They will start with the works on the substation platform. JT, we are discharging planning conditions with SIC. JT then talked through the site layout that was shared with the group showing the substation, road links and improvements, wind farm tracks, construction compound and sustainable drainage system. JT, work on the tracks and hardstanding for turbines will take place through 2027. Turbine deliveries begin in early 2029. BW, is it definitely going ahead? JT, yes we have a decision to proceed with the project. GN, the old council landfill was up there. JT, yes we had identified the area where it used to be, and we are not doing construction in that area.
- DW, group was to discuss admin options for the CBF, this action is to be carried forward. JT, awaiting an internal update on Community Ownership. SS introduced himself to the group. SS meeting with SCBF group to discuss community benefit funds pending direction from the community councils. DW to add SS contact details to the meeting note. A brief discussion took place around the CBF. GN, our July CC meeting is next week so I will be updating the group then. DW, if there are any questions that are raised, please come back to me.
- DW led a brief discussion on future meetings, and it was decided to hold a future Zoom meeting in late July with a face-to-face meeting at the end of August.

Action points

- CC's to discuss administrator options for the CBF and feedback at next meeting
- DW to send invitations out for the next meetings
- Contact email for Seumas - seumas.skinner@statkraft.com

Next Meeting

Wednesday 29 July – online Zoom meeting

Wednesday 26 August – face to face, location TBC

Meeting closed at 1935